Frontier School Board of Trustees

School Board Meeting October 5, 2015

J.C. Copas called the special session school board meeting to order. Secretary Laura Bell, and member Erica Wasson were present. Also present were Superintendent Mrs. Cathy Rowe, Attorney Rob Little and Treasurer Jody Morgan. Not present were members Steve Christopher and Don Mills. The pledge was recited and the meeting began.

There was a recommendation from Mr. Hettinger for Jamie Sailors to be the new Athletic and Transportation Director. Laura Bell made a motion to approve this recommendation. Erica Wasson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

One of the items in the new master teacher contract that was approved was about leave time. It states the following: Personal leave is to be used for matters which cannot be scheduled outside of regular school hours. Beginning with the 2015-2016 school year, personal business leave used on the day immediately prior to, or the first day following Fall, Winter, Spring or Summer breaks, for the purpose of extending the break by leaving early or returning late, will be counted as double. Mrs. Rowe was asking for the board to approve that this be applied to all staff. Many other items in our master contract apply to all other staff. Erica Wasson made a motion to accept this proposal. Laura Bell seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.

The preschool in Brookston was requesting the use of one of our buses and drivers to take the children on a field trip to Kent's Farm. Laura Bell made a motion to approve this field trip. Erica Wasson seconded the motion and the motion was passed unanimously.

The next scheduled board meeting will be October 19th at the Elementary School.

Erica Wasson motioned that the meeting be adjourned. Laura Bell seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned.

President

Vice-President

Secretary

Member